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COMMODITY_______________________________              DATE_________________________ 

TREND __________________________________ 

SUPPORT: 

1.  __________ 

2.  __________ 

RESISTANCE: 

1. ___________ 

2. ___________ 

 

ATM STRADDLE PRICE 

 MONTH ________  STRIKE________ PRICE________VOL_______ 

 MONTH ________  STRIKE________ PRICE________VOL_______ 

 MONTH ________  STRIKE________ PRICE________VOL_______ 

 

FUND POSITION__________________________ 

Notes (vol, skew, daily activity): 

 

 

 

 

MOVING AVERAGE: 

 50 DAY ____________ 

 

 200 DAY ____________ 

 

Notable Trades: 

Corn 7/6/2020 - 7/10/2020

Sideways / Short Covering

320 330 1/2
315

369 1/4

340

355

Q

U

Z

335 15 1/4 29%

335 24 26.5%

340 37 1/2 22.75%

-150k COT (+61k w/w)

7/6 H21 450c 5-3/8¢ 3900x
U360/380c 4 5/8¢ 1000x
Q330p 3 - 1/2¢ 2500x

Z400/450c 6¢ 2300x overnight 
             2¢ above fair value
Z450/550c 1 1/2 - 5/8¢ 3300x
U310p 1 7/8 - 2¢ 1500x
U330p 6 3/4¢ 1500x
Z400c 6 3/8¢ 2000x

U/Q 325p 2 7/8¢ 1000x

7/8

7/10

Corn finished the week down 6 1/4¢ with vol down 1 3/4%. This was an interesting week that saw 
corn higher through Thursday on short covering. 

This is the second week of short covering. We have seen funds cover 135k shorts over the two week 
period. Considering the size of the short position and the amount of buying, the the 35-40¢ rally 
from the lows wasn't really all that impressive. 

Now with better forecasts and actaul materialized rain in the forecast, anything higher is going to take
some serious doubts about the drop. Corn found resistance as it approached the 200 day moving 
average and had double topped at 363. To get above that, the market would have to feel that yields 
at or below 170 are likely, currently the USDA is estimating yield at 178.5.

While we're still in the midst of a weather market, the better weather market is currently soybeans. Corn 
has seen decent amounts of rain, and the forecast is cooler and wetter. Vol is declining but still at 
relatively expensive leves, look to spread it to own sep or dec and sell the front month aug if you want 
to take on some additional risk. Be alert about price movement.  
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MOVING AVERAGE: 

 50 DAY ____________ 
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Wheat 7/6/2020 - 7/10/2020

Higher

508 1/4

508 1/4
515 3/4

535 1/4

535 1/4

539

Q

U

Z

535 24 1/2 29.5%

535 39 1/2 27.5%

540 58 1/4 22.5%

-32k COT (+5k w/w)

7/7 N21/U 530p 3 1/4¢ 750x

U500p 12 3/4¢ v 512 d.40 600x7/8

Wheat finished the week up 42¢ with vol up 1/2% this week. Yes, there was a USDA report Friday, 
but that didn't much help or hinder wheat price action which has taken on a life of its own. 

Almost all of the rally occured in the second half of the week, and we expect to see many of the fund 
shorts covered in next weeks commitment of traders report. Wheat has rallied all the way up to the 200 
day moving average and while there aren't any great signs that it has topped, topping patterns are 
starting to emerge. When you couple that with the fact that corn and beans both made a run at the 
200 day before being met with some selling resistance, we can get a little insight into market psycology. 

Its not a guarantee that the market will break from here, but if you are long and profited on this rally, its
a good time to take some profits. If you want to play a mean rerving break from here, given the vol 
situation, owning a put spread or a put butterfly could be a profitable way to go. 
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Soybeans 7/6/2020 - 7/10/2020

Rallying to resistance

861 3/4

840

861 3/4

910 1/4

904 1/4

910 1/4

Q

U

X

890 20 3/4 14.25%

890 35 3/4 14.75%

900 37 1/2 15%

+90k COT (+27k w/w)

7/6 U1060C 3 3/4¢ 1400x
Z1000c 14 1/2¢ 1000x
X740p 5/8¢ 750x
X/F21 800p 1 1/8¢ 800x
H21 900p 36 1/2 - 3/4¢ 2400x

Q930c 3¢ 800x
U890p 17 1/2¢ 1000x
U900p 23¢ 800x
X880p 19 1/2¢ 1000x

U900p 22¢ 1000x
U900p 22 1/2¢ 1000x
X900p 29¢ 700x
X900p 29 1/2¢ 500x

7/8

7/9

Beans finished the week down slightly (-4¢) with vol softening after being higher through Thursday. 

The combination of the USDA report and rain entering the forecast Friday was enough to halt the rally
at resistance. The USDA report wasn't bullish or bearish, but benign enough that all the attention 
reverted back to the weather forecasts. 

Volatility is still quite low for the weather market that we are in right now. Beans could potentially 
still rally if the rains that are forecast don't materialize. Even if they do happen, funds are now long a 
decent amount and should they decide to liquidate they could move the market pretty suddenly. Not a 
time, or level, that we would recommend short volatility. 

The markets will continue to follow weather and the china trade drama. The president said Friday that
pahse 2 is unlikely given the current enviroment. That shouldn't have come as a shock to anyone, but 
it didn't help the overall bearish tone to the day. 




